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Police in Choiseul complete Fire and Rescue training 
 
Eleven officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) posted at the Taro Police 
Station in Choiseul Province have completed a Fire and Rescue training on 19 February 
2019. 
 
Acting Provincial Police Operation Manager for Choiseul Province, Senior Sergeant Sibwere 
Tauroa says, “The training was conducted by two Fire officers from the RSIPF Fire and 
Rescue Department namely Inspector James Ketaru and Police Constable Robinson Petua. 
Eleven of my officers as well as representatives from the Taro Hospital, Choiseul Provincial 
Government, Save the Children Fund and Solomon Airlines attended the training.” 
  
One of the participants and Director of Nursing Choiseul Province William Timpa says, “On 
behalf of the participants I wish to express my appreciation to the Choiseul Provincial Police 
Commander for the initiative and invitation to join the training as it is the first of its kind to be 
conducted in Choiseul.” 
 
Mr Timpa adds: “The importance of the training for members of the communities in Choiseul 
is to have basic knowledge on how to properly use fire extinguishers to stop a fire.” 
 
At the end of the training Inspector James Ketaru told the participants: “It’s very important 
to know what to do and when to apply what you have learnt. Also it is also very important 
that you must pass the newly acquired knowledge to your colleagues”.  
 
For any information on how to organise Fire training for your Ministry or business please 
contact the following phone numbers: (+677) 24476 or 22784.   
 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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